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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

During the Winter School holidays, work to replace underground pipes continued at Hornsby 
South Public School. 

Part of this work involved removing soil from plumbing trenches between buildings C and G, 
where asbestos-containing material was previously found.  

The pipe replacement and soil removal work are now complete. On an upcoming weekend, 
fresh soil will be placed in the plumbing trenches. 

All work was done outside of school and vacation care hours, in accordance with work, health 
and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety 
measures were in place while work was done. All work was completed by licensed and 
accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists in strict 
accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines.      

An independent hygienist has inspected the area and confirmed it has been fully remediated. 
They have provided a clearance certificate, and once the fresh soil has been laid, the area will 
be reopened. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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